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Judges and Magistrates Should not be  

Collateral Damage in Political Dispute 

 
   

The President of the JCA, Justice Robert Beech-Jones, has expressed 

concern over the repeated personal attacks on judges and magistrates in 

Victoria that are occurring as part of the political dispute between the 

Federal and Victorian governments over law and order in that State. 

“The appropriate policing and legislative response to concerns over these 

issues are matters for those governments” Justice Beech-Jones said, “but 

personalised attacks on judges and magistrates as opposed to individual 

decisions are unfair and unwarranted” Justice Beech-Jones stated.   

“One Minister has been quoted as saying there is a ‘problem’ with ‘some of 

the judges and magistrates’ appointed by the Victorian government. 

“Generalised sledging of the judiciary does not add to the debate” Justice 

Beech-Jones stated. 

“It is unfair in that the judges and magistrates in question cannot respond 

and it undermines the capacity of the judiciary to apply the law impartially.” 

 

 

The Judicial Conference of Australia is the professional association of judges 
and magistrates in Australia.   

For further information, contact Christopher Roper, Judicial Conference of 
Australia Secretariat: secretary@jca.asn.au | 0407 419 330 

The President of the JCA is not available for broadcast or television interviews 
on this matter. 
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